

Grade VII

Lesson 5. Golu Grows a Nose

Supplementary Reader

Soul of the Chapter

When Elephants had no Trunk

There was a time when elephants had no trunk. They only had a bulgy nose and it was difficult for them to pick things. They could only move it from side to side, but could not put it to any real use. A baby elephant, named Golu, had no trunk either. According to the ostrich, the giraffe, the hippopotamus and the baboon, Golu was a naughty baby as he asked all of them questions to which they had no answer. He kept asking everybody difficult questions. Once, he asked the mynah if it knew what crocodile had for dinner. Mynah directed Golu to go to grassy Limpopo river to find out for himself.

Golu Meets the Python and the Crocodile

In order to find out what crocodile has for dinner, Golu decided to go to river Limpopo. Since, Golu had never seen the crocodile, he was confused what it looked like. On his way, Golu met the python. Golu asked the python if it had seen the crocodile and knew what he had for dinner. Python uncoiled itself from the tree, but did not say anything. Golu helped python coil around the branch again and moved on. After a few days of walking, Golu reached the edge of the great, grassy Limpopo river.

There he saw the crocodile, but not knowing who he was; Golu asked him if he knew where the crocodile was. The crocodile winked at Golu and introduced himself as the one whom Golu was looking for. Golu then put his questions to the crocodile asking him what he had for dinner.

Crocodile Tries To Drag Golu into the Stream

The crocodile asks Golu to come near him so that he could whisper the answer to Golu's questions in his ear. As Golu put his head close to the crocodile, the crocodile caught him by the nose. Golu began to scream and begged the crocodile to let him go. The python tried to guide Golu by telling him that he must pull himself as hard as possible else the crocodile would pull him into the stream.



Golu's Nose Grew Longer and Longer

Golu pulled himself harder and harder. The crocodile too dragged Golu harder into the stream. The python too coiled himself around Golu's stomach and tried to help Golu. In the act of pulling, however, Golu's nose kept stretching and grew longer and longer and it began to hurt Golu. Finally, Golu freed himself, but his nose was now five feet long.

Golu Waited for his Nose to Shrink

Golu wrapped his nose in a big banana leaf and hung it in the great grassy Limpopo river to cool it. He kept waiting for two days for his nose to cool and shrink. However his nose only cooled but did not shrink. A fly sat on Golu's shoulder. Golu lifted his long nose and with it hit the fly dead. Python immediately pointed out that he could not have done this with a small nose. So, having a long nose was an advantage. When python asked Golu to eat something, Golu plucked a large bundle of grass with his long nose(trunk). The python pointed it out as the second advantage of the long nose. Since it was too hot, Golu scooped some mud using his nose and slapped it on his head. The python told Golu that this was the third advantage of having a long nose. Hearing all this, Golu expressed his gratitude towards the python and said that he would remember all of this. Thanking python thus, Golu went back to his family.

NCERT FOLDER Exercises

- 1. Whom does Golu ask, " Why don't you ever fly like other birds?"
 - Golu asked his tall aunt, the ostrich, "Why don't you ever fly like other birds?"
- 2. Which uncle of Golu had red eyes?
 - Golu asked his huge uncle, hippopotamus, "Why are your eyes always so red?"
- 3. Golu's relatives did not answer his questions because
 - (i) They were shy
 - (ii) The questions were too difficult.
 - (iii) Golu was a naughty baby.
 - (ii) Golu's relatives did not answer his questions because the questions were too difficult.



4. Who advised Golu to go to the Limpopo river?

When Golu asked mynah if it knew what crocodile had for dinner, mynah asked Golu to go to the Limpopo river.

5. Why did Golu go to the river?

Golu decided to go to the Limpopo river to find out what crocodile had for dinner.

- 6. The crocodile lay on the bank of the Limpopo river. Golu thought it was.
 - (i) a living crocodile.
- (ii) a dead crocodile.
- (iii) a log of wood.

(iii) a log of wood.

7. What did the crocodile do to show that it was a real crocodile?

The crocodile shed crocodile tears to show that it was a real crocodile.

8. "Come here, little one and I'll whisper the answer to you."

The crocodile said this because

- (i) He couldn't stand up.
- (ii) He wanted to eat Golu.
- (iii) Golu was deaf.
 - (ii) he wanted to eat Golu.
- 9. Who helped Golu on the bank of the river?

On the bank of the river Limpopo, the python extended his help to Golu.

10. Name two things the elephant can do with his trunk that he could not do before.

The elephant could pluck a bundle of grass with his trunk. He could also use his trunk to get rid of the flies that irritate him. The elephant could not pick things when it did not have the trunk.

Chapter Practice

Very short answer type questions

1. State two adjectives used to describe the nose of the elephants.

Big and bulgy.

2. Why was Golu called a naughty baby?

Golu was called a naughty baby because he asked his relatives difficult questions.



3. Who all were Golu's relatives?

The ostrich, the giraffe, the baboon and the hippopotamus were the relatives of Golu.

4. What all did Golu carry with him on his way to river Limpopo?

Golu took with him a hundred sugarcanes, fifty dozen bananas and twenty-five melons while setting for river Limpopo.

5. Why did the crocodile catch hold of Golu's nose?

The crocodile thought of eating Golu for dinner.

Short answer type questions

1. Make a list of the questions Golu asked his relatives.

Golu asked the following questions to his relatives

- (i) To ostrich he asked why he never files like the other birds.
- (ii) To Uncle Giraffe Golu asked the reasons for his spotty skin.
- (iii) From hippopotamus Golu wished to find out the reason for his eyes always being red.
- (iv) He asked Baboon why melons tasted like melons.

2. Why did Golu bid goodbye to his family?

Golu bid goodbye to his family and set on a journey towards the great, grassy Limpopo river in order to find out what crocodile had for dinner.

Golu asked this question to the mynah bird. On being directed by mynah Golu decided to leave his family to find answers for his questions.





Long answer type questions

In What ways did the python help Golu?

The python could not help Golu in answering the question he asked about the crocodile.

However, when the crocodile tricked Golu and tried to drag him into the stream, the python guided Golu to pull himself back as hard as possible. Then, the python coiled himself around Golu's stomach and helped Golu to pull himself back.

Later, when Golu was upset because of his long nose, the python tried to highlight the advantages of his long nose in order to make him feel better and happy.

Value based questions

What lesson does the chapter impart?

The chapter imparts a very important lesson. Golu's old nose was not very useful. His new nose, on the other hand, had quite a few advantages.

However, Golu could not immediately accept the changes in his nose and became upset because of them. He kept waiting for his nose to shrink again. Soon, Golu is able to realise that the changes that occurred were to his advantage.

The chapter teaches that humans should not unnecessarily crib about the sudden changes in their circumstances, but should reconcile themselves with such occurrences. It is possible that unexpected changes prove beneficial.





Grade VII

Lesson 5. Article

ARTICLE

An article is a type of written composition that is written for publication in newspaper, school magazines, book etc. Generally, it talks about a social issue, fact or an event, description of places, things etc. Since it is written with an aim of being published, it reached out to a bigger population of readers.

Writing an article is an interesting and challenging task. It requires good vocabulary, ability to use and organise language well, creativity and good knowledge of the subject on which it is written.

Parts of Article

- 1. **Introduction** It should begin with a mention of the central theme. It can be started with a slogan, proverb, question, an amazing fact etc., related to the theme. 4-5 sentences are enough for an introduction.
- Middle Part/Main Content It can consist of 2-3 paragraphs. The topic should be discussed in detail here outlining its causes, effects, any problems posed by it and the solutions.
- 3. Conclusion An apt and concise summary of the topic should be written at the end.

 Articles therefore judge one's comprehension and imaginative abilities. If a person is well informed and well read then chances of writing a good article is increases a lot.

 Verbal or visual or both kind of clues can also be given in some questions related to article writing where an idea is explored according to the given guidelines. Otherwise, a student may be asked to freely compose an article on a topic given.

6



Guidelines for Writing the Article:

- An article should have an interesting and catchy title
- It should carry the name of the writer.
- An article is divided into a suitable number of paragraphs with an introduction, body and ending/conclusion. The division generally depends upon the word limit and the theme of the article.
- ❖ I deas to be covered in the article should be well thought of, written in an organised and coherent style.





ARTICLE

Sample Article

You are Roshni. You are greatly disturbed by the dowry deaths that are still happening in India. You decide to write an article on 'Dowry: A Social Evil' to be published in the local newspaper.

Dowry: A Social EvilWriter's Name

Title/Heading

(By Roshni)

It includes the name or the designation of the author.

It is often very eye-catching and

focuses on the main idea,

theme or purpose of the article.

Introductory Paragraph

The article may open dramatically
With a question, quotation some
Anecdote or data to catch the

reader's attention

Dowry is a social issue that need our immediate attention. It is

Shocking to hear, see and read about dowry deaths still occurring in a modern, urban and Developed India. The question looms largely in the mind about the need or justification for this 'ritual'.

Only unsatisfied greed on the part of people can explain it's a

Acceptance by the society. Parents offer the most precious gift of

Their life: their daughter to the groom and his family. Then what is

the need for money? And when unreasonable demands are not satisfied innocent women are sacrificed: burnt alive, murdered, abandoned and what not...

Main Body

It consists first

causes and effect

Time has come that we all should stand against this evil and eliminate it.

Awareness is the best solution to be followed by girl child's education thereby making them independent and implementation of strict anti-dowry. Conclusion laws against the culprits.



ARTICLE PUBLISHED IN YOUR SCHOOL MAGAZINE

Solved Questions

1. Write an article to be published in your school magazine titled: 'Mobile: A Boon or Threat.'

Mobile: A Boon or Threat

(By Radhika Gupta)

In this digital era, mobiles have penetrated into every aspect of life. All age groups, belonging to different social strata, living in metros or rural areas, can be seen using it considerably. It has revolutionised the concept of connection and sharing.

No doubt mobiles have proved to be a boon in almost every sphere: education, health, medicine etc. Date is being shared like never before though social networking sites like face book, WhatsApp etc. Awareness regarding any issue can be easily raised through this medium. One can have access to huge information in just a few seconds. But its use for all the wrong reason also has put a dark spot on its reputation. Cases of spying, pornography, abuse of pictures, invasion of privacy are on an all time high. Use of smart phones for committing crimes needs to be controlled. It can be summed up that a mobile is no doubt a great boon for human life, but it should be used judiciously to prevent its misuse.

